

Summer 2019 Newsletter 4

Phone: 01837 840242 Email: admin@southtawton.org

Fax: 01837 840848 Website: www.southtawton.devon.sch.uk

SCHOOL SCHOOL

Buddy Reading Years R and 5





Breakfast Club

The breakfast club continues to grow and will continue into the next academic year. The children seem to really enjoy it and a variety of activities and breakfast choices are on offer. On **Monday 10th June**, Jo Claxton (the club leader) will be holding an open evening for parents of existing and prospective users to see what the children have been up to and to discuss activities for the future.

Breakfast club sessions can be booked via school gateway at any time before 8pm the night before the session. It is possible to use the club on a one-off or regular basis. Sessions are £4 and, although the club opens to children at 7:45am, children can arrive at any time after this.

Sports Day - Tuesday 25th June

Sports Day will take place on Tuesday 25th June. It will follow the same format as last year with KS1 and KS2 taking part in activities during the morning, followed by KS1 races. KS2 children will have an early lunch and then return to the recreation field for their races in the afternoon. The children will also need a plain, coloured T-shirt (no football shirts) that matches their team colour.

Our PTA have also kindly offered to provide a refreshment stall, but they are looking for more volunteers to help. If you'd be happy to give up some of your time, please let Mrs Everett or one of the PTA members know. There will be a slight change to the lunches that day also: there will be no jacket potato or vegetarian option, but the main and school packed lunches will be available as normal. If you need to change a lunch booking, please let us know.

Unwanted uniform

The PTA are asking for donations of school uniform that you no longer require. They request that it is washed and in very good condition. School jumpers and boys clothing are needed in particular.

If you have any unwanted uniform, please bring it in to Mrs Culverhouse in Year R and it will be used in a second-hand clothing stall later this month.

PTA Summer BBQ

This year's summer BBQ will take place on 12th July. The PTA are holding a meeting this **Tuesday 11th June** at 7.30pm in the King's Arms to plan the BBQ. If you are interested in getting involved or have any ideas for this event, then please do come along to the meeting.

PTA 100 Club

May's draw was carried out at Monday's school assembly and the following numbers/people won.

1st 50 Ann Finucane2nd 35 Mrs P. Hookins3rd 2 Lorraine Guscott

South Zeal baby and Toddler Group

Your local group needs you!

South Zeal Baby and Toddler Group has been running in the village for over 25 years. It is a much-needed resource for parents/ carers and children for many reasons. Due to children starting school, our current set of parents who help support the group will no longer be available. Therefore, we need new parents/carers to step up and help with the running of the group. We know life can be busy, but it would be a massive shame for this group to fold. If you can help in any way to keep the group running, please contact Kayleigh Anderson on 01837840732 or kay.web@hotmail.co.uk.

Safeguarding

Please see 4 attachments which have been written to help you protect your children's safety online.

Dates for your diaries

Monday 10th June – 3:30 Breakfast club information evening Tuesday 11th June – Ethos Committee meeting. All welcome.

Monday 20th May – Thursday 23rd May – Year 6 residential visit to Bristol Sport's day – Tuesday 25th June KS1 am only. KS2 all day Reserve Sport's Day – Thursday 11th July

Y1 – 6 Parent's Evenings – Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July.

Last day of term – Friday 19th July

Autumn Term begins – Wednesday 4th September